

Oifig an Stiúrthóir Náisiúnta Caipiteal agus Eastáit Ospidéal Sir Patrick Dun, Sráid na Canálach Móire Íocht. Baile Átha Cliath 2 D02 P667 T: 01-6424747

Office of the National Director Capital & Estates
Sir Patrick Dun's, Lower Grand Canal Street, Dublin 2

Ms Joan Collins, TD Dail Eireann, Leinster House, Kildare Street Dublin 2

19th July 2022

PQ 35760/22* To ask the Minister for Health the plans the HSE has for the HSE site on Davitt Road (details supplied: from the Bosco up to and including the BlindCraft site in Drimnagh, Dublin 12 at the moment the site is been used as a holding area to supply building material to the hospital.); if it will be developed as a HSE medical campus; and if so, the services that are intended for the site.; and if he will make a statement on the matter. -Joan Collins

Dear Deputy Collins,

The Health Service Executive has been requested to reply directly to you in the context of the above Parliamentary Question which you submitted to the Minister for Health for response.

The property referred to at Davitt Road, Dublin 12 is a strategic development site linked with St James' Hospital campus and the New Children's Hospital. The site is presently managed by BAM Ireland through the National Paediatric Hospital Development Board and HSE Capital and Estates, The future use of this property post completion of the New Children's Hospital has yet to be determined.

The former Blindcraft site on the Davitt Road/Kilworth Road, Dublin 12, is currently under the management of Community Healthcare Organisation (CHO) 7. The utilisation of this property for the future delivery of healthcare services in this area is under consideration by the service. Any alternate use proposal would need to be aligned with the service priorities of CHO7 and would require approval by the HSE Board.

Yours sincerely,

pp Mild Brill

Paul de Freine

National Director, Capital & Estates